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CITY OF ORTING
PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
May 1, 2019 2:30 p.m. 

Councilmember Drennen called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.,
 in the Meeting Room at MPC/Library, 202 Washington Ave. S


ATTENDANCE:  

	Elected Officials:
	Present, Councilmember Gunther and Councilmember Drennen



	City Employees:
	Present, City Administrator Mark Bethune, City Treasurer Scott Larson, Public Works Director Greg Reed, Building Official Tim Lincoln, Secretary Laura Hinds and Public Works Supervisor Mark Barfield




	Professional Representatives:

Guests:
	Present, Parametrix Engineer JC Hungerford


Resident Sam Colorossi; Resident Chanel Pantages representing Carbon River Landing HOA; Josh Metcalf representing DM Disposal




Approval of Minutes:
Councilmember (CM) Drennen motioned to approve the minutes as presented, however CM Gunther would like more time to read the minutes.  Motion to approve April minutes to occur at June meeting.


TRANSPORTATION:
Facilitator: Councilmember Drennen


1. Guests & Policy Issues:

A. Theresa Lockhart representing Carbon River Landing: Representing Carbon River Landing HOA (CRL), Ms. Pantages shared her concern of increased traffic on Daffodil Ave NE at Rocky Rd NE once Daffodil Ave NE is open.  For years, this has been blocked off as a dead end since development on the South Side of Rocky Rd NE hasn’t taken place.  With the construction of the New Public Works Shop on Rocky Rd NE and move in date set for June of 2019, Daffodil Ave NE will be made open to public.  CRL is requesting stop signs & crosswalks at the intersections of Daffodil and: Weaver Ave NE, Silvernail Lane NE, Roberts St NE, Nelsen St NE, Mazza St NE and Lawson Ct NE? (Not a thru street to Daffodil).  Ms. Lockhart expressed concern for the safety of pedestrians, children and motorists.  In addition to the opening of Daffodil Ave NE, is the pedestrian traffic thru the walkway coming from SR 162 onto Riddell Ave NE & Weaver St NE corner.  The pedestrian traffic at this location increases for before and after school, of school age children.
Ms. Pantages has filled out an application for traffic calming devices.  Though stop signs are not considered a traffic calming device, the committee still recommended that CRL follow the process for the request.  They will first need to acquire 60% of signatures within a two block radius from each intersection as indicated above.  All the necessary forms were emailed to Ms. Pantages on April 10, 2019.



The committee gave Engineer JC Hungerford direction to research the requested locations for best approach for pedestrian and vehicle safety.  (i.e.: crosswalks & stop signs are the request)
In addition, PW Director Greg Reed will reach out to Chief Chris Gard regarding parking from ‘here to corner’ and see if this is an option, since the issue at Riddell & Weaver may be more of a sight issue to see pedestrians.
Ms. Pantages will be back next month with an update.

B. Exploring Congestion Reduction – Todd Gunther shared an idea called decongestion pricing.  The idea would be to ‘toll’ Calistoga St E to non-residents, like a GOOD-TO-GO-PASS.  
Mark Bethune feels it could be proliferated if Orting does it, then surrounding City’s may do it and that could be a financial hardship as most of City of Orting Residents shop outside of the City.
JC asked if it is a legal option to do so as a small city and Mark wasn’t sure.
Whereas Building Official Lincoln mentioned that the larger cities who do toll have multiple lanes.
Scott Larson suggested looking at it from a regional approach to see if cities surrounding Orting would be open to a specific traffic fund that would help all of us.
Todd will continue to explore other options.  



2.	Phase 1 – SR 162 Pedestrian Bridge
A. Phase II Bridge Question - Safety of Pedestrian Bridge:  Mark Bethune was asked did the designers of this bridge consider the platform length going up to the hill, and what happens if someone gets tired, stops midway and what happens if there’s a stampede?  Mark will address this question with Berger ABAM who designed the bridge.

B. State DOT Funding Status: JC commented that the City does have some grants in place.  Since last meeting there’s a bill in the governor’s office that will allocate to the City $103,000 towards the pedestrian bridge construction, if signed by the governor.  Mark will be applying for $2-2.5M from RCO in 2020 and another $2M from Safe Routes to Schools for additional construction dollars.  In 2021, Mark will then apply from the State more funds.

C. Phase 1 SR 162 Bridge Crossing, Scope of Work Proposal 90% design:  Design is nearly 30% complete, with expectations to have 90% design around mid-summer 2019.  JC commented that the original engineers (Berger ABAM) didn’t do sufficient geotechnical borings or structural calculations on the bridge itself.  As a result, Parametrix completed some modifications to make the project more constructible.   Parametrix proposes to move away from the cast-in-place to precast and pre-tensioned girders.  

D. Rocky Road NE Easement Status – Appraisal:  No Update.
 
E. Treasurer Report:  No Update.

3. Transportation Benefit District (TBD):
The TBD is a funding mechanism designed to tax City of Orting Residents $20 per vehicle at time of renewing vehicle licensing tabs; 100% of this tax is returned to the City of Orting where 100% of the funds is used only for repair and maintenance of streets and pedestrian pathways.  Please refer to RCW 36.73.010 thru RCW 36.73.180 for more information.

A. Sidewalk Improvement Plan:   Greg & JC are working on the sidewalk areas to replace and may have to schedules for budgeting purposes.  

B. Chip Seal/MicroSeal – Greg and JC are working on the street list to submit for bid.  Some streets may only receive microseal while a few others may receive chipseal & microseal.





4. Capital Improvement
A. Whitehawk South-West Connector ROW:  Proposals were received and are being reviewed by Parametrix.  Mark Bethune commented that one of the property owners will not allow the City to access their land to do a NEPA Study.  Currently WSDOT is working with the federal government to see how to go forward without jeopardizing losing federal funding.  Mark will keep the committee posted as information becomes available.

B. Kansas St SW Upgrade Scope and Budget Proposal 30% Pre-Design: Completed.  CM Drennen would like to see this eventually go to Study Session for discussion and eventually adoption. 


5.	Operations and Maintenance – Mark Barfield for Greg Reed
· Greg mentioned that PW crew cut back vegetation at Whitehawk Blvd NW entrance and it seemed to help with vehicles line of sight.
· Parametrix did contact the State about signage.  WSDOT said they are cutting back on signage due to sign fatigued and are actually trying to remove signs and put more responsibility on the drivers to pay more attention to the streets and walkways.
· Greg also wanted to mention that the new Code Enforcement Office James Scott has been very responsive and helpful for vegetation removal on private properties.



End of Transportation 

































UTILITIES
Facilitator: Councilmember Gunther

6.	Guests & Policy Issue

A. DM Disposal-Recycling Crisis Rate Impact Discussion – Mark Bethune commented that there’s been a change in the market place for recyclables, as a result DM Disposal is requesting a rate increase, even though the contract between City of Orting and DM Disposal does not allow for it.    The increase would be about 8.3% per 32 gallon can which is not quite $2.00 a month.  Cities of Milton and Sumner have agreed to the increase about a year ago.
Representing DM Disposal Josh Metcalf further states that tip fees have increased considerably because China is no longer accepting recyclable material.  A third party processor in Pierce County receives the recyclables from our area and is the company hit with the tips fees which is passed on to DM Disposal.  DM Disposal is requesting the City to consider adjusting the rate since this is a new normal, and finding U.S. companies who will accept recyclables to process is challenging.
This item will go to Study Session on May 15th for discussion.
 
B. New Project Request Form – Mark Bethune presented a form as a way to vet new projects.  Due to lack of time at this meeting, he’s asking the committee to take a look at them form and save for discussion in June.
  
C. Protect Public & Employees from biological agents – Greg mentioned that removing the biological hazard sign from the entrance would be in violation to the WAC, and even L&I came to visit and suggested not doing so as it would be a liability to the City if the sign was removed.  CM Drennen wants to change the perception to the public and that the City is a good steward to the environment.  He feels the entrance looks like a dump and would at the very least like the sign removed.  Greg recommends moving the sign to the inside of the fence area and design a sign promoting an environmentally friendly facility to post to the gated entrance.

D. Permit Time Frames: Notice of Commencement of Work –Changing permit time frames from 15 days to 6 months is in progress.

E. Side Sewer Ownership Code Update – Greg will continue to review codes that will better serve the City of Orting’s interest.  Where the City will be responsible for side sewer ownership from the main to 6” clean out in the right-of-way (ROW).  If a property does not have a 6” cleanout in the ROW, then the sewer main will be the property owners responsibly to maintain from the building to the main until a 6” cleanout is installed in the ROW.



7.	WATER

A. SR 162 E. Water Line Crossing Design & 178th Scope & Budget – Bid was awarded to lowest bidder, Durnford Construction.


8.	WASTEWATER

A. WWTP Electrical Audit for Facility Electrical Systems:  CM Drennen is asking JC to check on what the build out load capacity is for the plant.






B. Puyallup River & Rainier View Lift Station – JC received back from Greg and PW operators comments to address and the will be going out for bid.

C. I&I Sewer Relining – Low bidder, Insta-pipe, will be submitted at next Study Session for approval.

D. WWTP Solids Handling Upgrade – JC mentioned that based off the condition assessment audit, will help guide the plant to the solids handling upgrade.  One of the Parametrix engineers has started working on the project and will sit down with JC & Greg to move on to design process in the next week. 



9.	STORMWATER

A. Calistoga Setback Levee Lamp Process: JC presented to the Flood Control Advisory Board to lobby for funding last month.  No update at this time.

B. Village Green Outfall @ High Cedars – JC stated that construction funding is likely for spring 2019.  Design and permitting scheduled for this year.  Working with FEMA for permitting.

C. Review SWMP Plan & Code updates– City working on updating design standards, grading permit application, development standards and continuing to work with DOE for updating the plan.  
· Development Standards Update – Greg working on reviewing standards from City of Sumner to incorporate to Orting.
· LID – Sent to DOE for approval



10.	Operations and Maintenance – Mark Barfield for Greg Reed

A. 1005 Old Pioneer Way NW – No Update. 



11.	Capital Facilities Update

A. New Public Works Shop Update (location at 901 Rocky Rd NE):  Projected completion date is June 6th with a BBQ already scheduled on the same day.  


12.	Technologies

A. Asset Management & GIS:  Per JC, GIS will be moved to Aktivov.  Scott also mentioned that the crew is in testing stages and more tablets will be ordered for all PW use.

B. Broadband in our Community – Scott Larson commented that he and Mark Bethune are trying to figure out the best approach for the City.  Scott also mentioned that he and city attorney are reviewing the purchasing policy to see what’s the best avenue to move forward to advertise to vendors.









3.	Round Table
· Mark Bethune presented a document listing the City’s FEMA Certified hazard mitigation projects since last updated in 2015.  Some may be complete while others are not.  Mark would like the committee to review and bring back in June with any ideas for discussion.
· Scott Larson commented that he has received submittals for Utility Rate Study RFP.  He will be reviewing and have more information at next meeting.


14.	Meeting Summary/Action Items / Set Next Agenda
· DM Disposal-Recycling Crisis Rate Impact to Study Session	
· I&I Sewer Relining Project to Study Session


 15.	Meeting Adjourn:
CM Gunther motioned to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 p.m.  





ATTEST:


Secretary Laura Hinds						Councilmember Drennen


													
								Councilmember Gunther
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